
RECEIVED VIA EMAIL – June 21, 2021 
 
From:   
Sent: June 21, 2021 4:14 PM 
To: Corrina Giles <  
Subject: Letter to be distributed to Council 

June 21, 2021 

Mayor and Council, Town of The Blue Mountains,  

PO Box 310 

THORNBURY, ON N0H 2P0 

RE: Barricades on Bruce Street in Thornbury 

I am writing to you to reconsider the barricades that have been placed at the Bruce 
Street location. Today, I am writing not only as a concerned resident but also on behalf 
of all individuals and families who have person(s) with disability, such as my immediate 
family. My immediate family has several individuals with disabilities, with varying levels 
of disabilities and some require the assistance of a device. My family is not the only 
family in our community in this unfortunate situation.  
The barricades located on Bruce Street are located to the south of the only Disabled 
Person Parking spot on Bruce Street. 
 

Today, I am writing Council to express my disappointment in their oversight of our 
disabled residents and visitors to our community. My concerns include disabled 
individuals, individuals with mobility issues, injured, elderly and their families as well as 
families with young child(ren) who use strollers, wagons and bicycles.   
 

At this time, I would like Council to provide direction on where the persons of concern 
are to access the sidewalk from the street and vice versa. Taking the barricades into 
consideration, my family members are unable to access the street and sidewalk 
from their vehicles parked in the Disabled Person Parking spot since the access 
point to the sidewalk has been removed. Since the barricades were installed, the 
only entrances onto the sidewalk and street are via the corners of Highway 26 and 
Bruce Street at The Corner Cafe and TD Bank, or at the corners of Louisa Street and 
Bruce Street. This means that the most convenient access from and to the Disabled 
Person Parking spot is at Highway 26 and Bruce Street, more familiarity described as 
The Corner Cafe corner. This access is already busy and congested with the right hand 
turn lane together with left hand/through traffic at the set of traffic lights at Highway 26 
as well as pedestrians traffic crossing the road. While my concerns are not limited to 
this reason only, Council is putting the Town in a liability situation allowing this to be the 
most convenient access to and from the sidewalk for individuals who cannot access the 
sidewalk in any other way.  
 



In discussion with Shawn Everitt, CAO, I asked if the Town had an Accessibility 
Committee who had given their input into this unfortunate situation.  Shawn advised that 
the Grey County Accessibility Committee should have commented on this prior to a 
permit being issued to our municipality.  I have contacted the County of Grey to see if 
this project was distributed to the Accessibility Committee for input prior to issuance of 
the permit.  I am currently awaiting their reply.   
 

I feel there is a solution here that would work for everyone involved.  Remove the 
barricades from Bruce Street and place the chairs on either side of the Tom Kritsch 
parkette or move the barricades one spot to the south to allow disabled, mobility issued, 
injured, elderly and people with strollers and young children to access the ramp as they 
have done for many years. I am asking Council to reconsider their decision that affects 
so many and to consider making accessibility easier on those who need it most. 
Please find attached the following documents: 
1.          Page 34 from the CAUSE study prepared for the municipality in 1999.  Note this 
page noted a problem being the cores need to be more pedestrian friendly. 
2.          Page 38 from the CAUSE study prepared for the municipality of 1999.  Note this 
page improvements to streetscape can be achieved through create pedestrian friendly 
streets with wider sidewalks. 
3.          Accessible Exterior Paths of Travel which can be found on AODA.ca website. 
4.          Letter from Breaking Down Barriers in support of this request. 
Given the urgency of this request, in speaking with Shawn, I believe staff are looking for 
input/direction from Council with respect to this matter.   

Yours truly 

SHARON LONG 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fAODA.ca&c=E,1,ETsw3E4y-4FC7AehogpR1qONnQqS9YpQypqIWBm6krVgdHCNL2puUSxz_NgaCINlokBLpGtTSl_CGzIEZ4XZk2l-E9EyecpjT1o_gWEEmQ52&typo=1&ancr_add=1
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